
The SpiritThe Spirit Fall Newsletter 

September 2013

HIGH  
VOLUME LAB 
Timely Test for Everyone

A NEW HOME FOR TEM  
A High-Tech First for Saskatchewan 

UROLOGY HEALTH 
New Services at Leslie & Irene Dubé  
Urology Centre of Health

LEAVING A LEGACY  
Harold Bronson 

DONOR RECOGNITION
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I hear it all the time from patients, family members and 
donors – it’s different at St. Paul’s Hospital. They try 
to put their finger on the pulse of that difference. For 
many it comes down to compassion and caring. Faith-
based care is one leg of the stool, along with physical 
health and mental wellbeing, which work together to 
provide healthy outcomes for our patients.  

In addition to being a vital acute care hospital, St. 
Paul’s is a powerful healing force for Saskatoon’s most 
vulnerable residents. We provide healthcare in the real 
world, delivering important human services to diverse 
groups in Saskatoon’s most vulnerable neighbourhood. 
I believe our donors appreciate and support this 
important aspect of St. Paul’s Hospital as well.      

Laboratory renovations are well underway at St. Paul’s 
to construct the new home for Saskatchewan’s only 
digital Transmission Electron Microscope. We expect to 

celebrate the grand opening of this important addition 
to St. Paul’s with our donors and stakeholders before 
the end of the year. 

It is different at St. Paul’s Hospital, and with 
your continued commitment as a donor we will 
remain a unique and powerful healing force in 
our community. 

Back Row (l-r): Barbara Berscheid, Alan Koop, Denise  
Frey (Treasurer), Linda Arnot (Secretary), Bruce Acton  
(SPH Foundation CEO), Melanie Hilkewich, Dr. Arne  
Paus-Jenssen, Dr. Judy Klassen, Mercedes Montgomery 
(Past Chair), Katherine Daniels (SPH Past Chair).

Seated (l-r): John Agioritis (Vice Chair), Colleen Cameron-
Bergan (Chair), Jean Morrison (SPH President & CEO), 
Darlene Cooper, Ken Horsman. Absent: Sr. Ludvina 
Sheck, W.A. (Bill) Edwards (SPH Board Chair).  

New Foundation Chair – Colleen Cameron-Bergan

After serving as Vice Chair of the SPH 
Foundation Board of Directors, Colleen 
Cameron-Bergan has assumed the role of 
Chair. Colleen is an Account Executive at 
SaskTel and prior to that, worked for the 
Office of the Treaty Commissioner. Thank 
you, Colleen, for your commitment to 
our Foundation!

YOU CAN FEEL THE DIFFERENCE HERE 

2013-2014 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
ST. PAUL’S HOSPITAL ST. PAUL’S HOSPITAL FOUNDATION

Bruce Acton, CFRE 
CEO, St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation 

We express our gratitude to outgoing St. Paul’s 

Hospital Foundation Board member Carol Young 

for her years of dedication and commitment and 

welcome new members Alan Koop and Darlene 

Cooper to the Board.

New St. Paul’s Hospital Chair – W.A. (Bill) Edwards

Bill Edwards has assumed the 
position of Chair of the St. Paul’s 
Hospital Board of Directors. As 
such, Bill also takes a seat on the 
SPH Foundation Board. Bill is owner 
of Saskatoon Funeral Home and 
related businesses. In 2011, he 
and his wife Eleanor were named 
Saskatoon’s Citizens of the Year.

St. Paul’s Hospital 2013-2014 Board of Directors

W.A. (Bill) Edwards (Chair), Katherine Daniels (Past Chair), 
Robert Kirkpatrick (Vice Chair), Dr. Bruce Berscheid, 
Bishop Donald Bolen, Colleen Cameron-Bergan (SPH 
Foundation Board Chair), W. Roderick (Rod) Donlevy (Catholic 
Health Ministry of Saskatchewan Rep), Terry Kimpinski,  
Lise de Moissac, Dr. Sarah Osman, Sr. Ludvina Scheck,  
Dr. Hugh Wood, Jean Morrison (SPH President & CEO).
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For many patients, diagnosis begins 
in the lab. “Eighty percent of 
patient diagnoses are connected 
to laboratory testing,” says Lenore 
Howey, manager of the High Volume 
Laboratory (HV Lab) at St. Paul’s 
Hospital. On any given day, as many 
as 4,200 specimens pass through the 
HV Lab, each one representing a 
patient who is waiting for the results. 
“It’s very high volume,” says Lenore. 
“Quality is vital for the end result.” 

For that reason, the Saskatoon 
Health Region, under Lenore’s 
leadership, has undertaken a “Lean” 
analysis of the HV Laboratory to 
identify time-wasting activities 
and streamline the processes so 
everything runs as smoothly and 
as timely as possible. “We monitor 
turnaround time 24/7 for acute 
care patients,” she says. “We’re 
very diligent in tracking that time 
on a daily basis and if there are 
any outliers, we review them every 
day to understand how we can do 
better.” In the lab, specimen racks 
are colour-coded: red for acute care 
patients (in hospital) , green for 
specimens referred from outside 
the hospital (community and rural) 

and blue for storage when testing 
is complete. Red specimens always 
take priority. 

“One of our challenges is that we 
don’t see our patients directly in the 
lab. They come to us in specimen 
bottles. Our focus is to remember 
they are someone’s grandmother 
or someone’s son,” says Lenore, 

who oversees a staff of about 85 
lab technologists, lab assistants 
and phlebotomists (those who take 
blood). “Our greatest asset is the 
wonderful staff I work with each 
day. They are professionals dedicated 
to the highest level of patient care 
and service.”

Thank you to everyone who 
supported our $1.4 million “Seeing 
Is Believing” fundraising drive to 
purchase an advanced Transmission 
Electron Microscope (TEM) for  
St. Paul’s Hospital. The TEM is on 
order and, meanwhile, renovations 
are underway to create a state-
of-the-art TEM lab at St. Paul’s. 
It will be the first of its kind in 
Saskatchewan and will serve patients 
across the province. TEM is essential 

in the diagnosis of kidney disease 
and other conditions that require 
extreme magnification of the cell 
structure. “With the new digital 
electron microscope, the turnaround 
time for a diagnosis will be much 
quicker - three to five days,” says 
TEM Technologist Karen Slattery. 
“It will greatly benefit patient care, 
teaching and research. The people of 
Saskatchewan are very fortunate to 
have this technology here.”

TIME IS OF THE ESSENCE 
St. Paul’s High Volume Lab

TRANSMISSION ELECTRON MICROSCOPE  
Preparations Underway

Shelan Faith and Deb Berscheid unpack blood specimens in the 
High Volume Laboratory at St. Paul’s Hospital. 

Dr. Marilyn Kinloch observes kidney 
tissue through a light microscope at 
St. Paul’s Hospital.
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Grand Step for Urology Health

The Leslie & Irene Dubé Urology 
Centre of Health Ambulatory Unit 
opened at St. Paul’s Hospital in 
January, improving the detection 
and treatment options for those 
who suffer from prostate cancer 
and other urological conditions. 
The new unit includes a resource 
area, research space, consultation 
rooms and nurse navigators who 
serve as advocates for patients and 
their families at a difficult time. 
“This is a wonderful gift for the 
many patients and families facing 
serious urological challenges, 
and a big step forward to involve 
patients in the way their health 
care is delivered,” says urologist Dr. 
Kishore Visvanathan. Funds for the 
$2.4 million, 18-bed Rawlco Radio 
Surgical Unit and Dubé Urology 
Centre of Health were raised by 
St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation’s 
“Embracing the Future Campaign”. 
Thank you to everyone who 
supported this life-saving campaign!

DUBÉ AMBULATORY CENTRE GRAND OPENING

Grand Opening of the Leslie & Irene Dubé Urology Centre of Health  
(l-r): Dr. Kishore Visvanathan, Leslie and Irene Dubé, Katherine Daniels (SPH  
Board Past Chair).

Please Give
St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation
www.sphfoundation.org

1702 20th Street West, Saskatoon SK S7M 0Z9 • Phone: (306) 655-5821 or 1-888-345-0330
        www.sphfoundation.org

Thank you Rock 102 FM & listeners 

St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation would like to thank Rawlco Radio, 
Rock 102, PotashCorp, Les and Irene Dubé, The Centre Mall and 
everyone that supported this cause!
 

The 3rd annual Rock 102 FM Caged for the Cure radio marathon 
raised over $105,035 in support of the Leslie & Irene Dubé 
Urology Centre of Health at St. Paul's Hospital. 

L-R: SPH Foundation CEO Bruce Acton; Rock 102 Morning Hosts Shack, Watson & Whitney, 
SPHF Annual Giving Mgr. Shannon Harnett. 
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When Harold Bronson passed away 
in July 2012 at the age of 94, he left 
a lasting legacy to his community 
– a $100,000 bequest to St. Paul’s 
Hospital Foundation. “We did not 
know that Mr. Bronson had included 
St. Paul’s Hospital in his will, so it 

was a wonderful surprise to receive 
this generous gift,” says Bruce 
Acton, CEO of St. Paul’s Hospital 
Foundation.

A farm boy from Alberta, Harold 
studied at the University of 
Saskatchewan, completing a PhD 
in 1965 and settling into life as a 
professor of political science and 
economics. He was fascinated by 
grassroots politics here and abroad, 
supporting farmer initiatives 
and travelling to Cuba, Jamaica, 
China and Russia to observe the 
political and economic conditions. 
He published several books and, 
for twenty years until 2004, 
produced the Canadian sovereignty 
newspaper “Independence News.” 

As a young man, Harold joined 
the air force and served as a 
navigator aboard Lancaster bombers 
operating in Europe during the 
Second World War. He was proud of 
his contribution to the fight against 
Hitler and Nazism. His devoted wife, 

Edith, passed away in 1994 and, 
for his last six years, he lived in the 
Veterans Village at the Sherbrooke 
Community Centre in Saskatoon. 

“Harold Bronson was very authentic 
person, a man whose vision of his 
life, and for others, was to dream,” 
says his nephew Neil Falkeid. “His 
belief that a sense of humor, the 
willingness to be open and desiring 
to learn, the need for human equity 
and dignity, and the importance 
of community stand as a legacy for 
Uncle Hal.”

If you would like to learn more 
about leaving a legacy gift to  
St. Paul’s through your estate or  
life insurance, please contact  
Lecina Hicke, St. Paul’s Hospital 
Foundation Manager of Major 
Giving at 306-655-5832. Your 
thoughtfulness today will help 
us meet the health care needs of 
tomorrow and beyond.

SPIRIT OF LIFE 
Harold Bronson

SPHF FOUNDATION DRAWS 
Congratulations to Our Lucky Winners!

Every year, various 
departments around 
the hospital enter their 
“wish” in the $100,000 SPH 
Foundation Draw. On June 
19th, applications were 
drawn with much fanfare 
until the collective value of 
the items reached $100,000. 
Among the “winning” items 
this year were vital sign 
machines in Day Surgery, 
special patient chairs in 
ICU, telephone headsets 
in Surgical Scheduling, a 
blanket warmer in Medical 
Imaging, power lifter for 

the Operating Room and 
catering for memorial 
services in Spiritual Care.

Items funded through the 
annual SPH Foundation Draw 
include equipment, furniture, 
services and programs that 
would otherwise not receive 
funding from other sources, 
but do much to improve the 
hospital experience for our 
patients, their families and 
our dedicated staff.

These draws are made 
possible thanks to the 
generosity of our donors.

SPH Foundation Board members John Agioritis and Melanie Hilkewich pick the lucky 
winners in the annual SPH Foundation draws at St. Paul’s Hospital.
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Long-time Saskatoon residents, 
Faye and Finlay MacKenzie believe 
it is important to give back to their 
community, especially in health care 
where the need never ends. They 
also wish to take advantage of the 
tax benefits of charitable giving. 

By making a gift of stocks valued 
at $54,800 to St. Paul’s Hospital 
Foundation, they did both: support 
health care at St. Paul’s and reduce 
their income tax by a significant 
amount. “This is an easy and 

painless way to do it, for us and for 
the Foundation, too,” says Finlay. 

The MacKenzie donation went 
toward the purchase of two 
pieces of equipment, a bladder 
scanner for urology patients and 
an ultrasound system for kidney 
patients. They chose these two 
items from the St. Paul’s Hospital 
Foundation Gift Catalogue, which 
lists items needed at the hospital 
for which there is no other 
immediate source of funding.  
“We saw there was a need, 
especially for equipment,” says 
Faye. “We’ve both had the services 
of the hospital and we want to 
give back when we can.”

If you would like to learn more 
about making a gift of stocks to  
St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation, 
please contact Lecina Hicke, 
Manager of Major Giving, at  
306-655-5832.

MACKENZIE GIFT 
Gift of Stocks: A “painless” Way to Support St. Paul’s

Finlay and Faye MacKenzie pose with Bruce Acton, CEO of SPH Foundation, 
in the donor alcove at St. Paul’s Hospital.

EVENING UNDER THE STARS! Classic Rock Meets Orchestra
Jeans ‘n Classics rocked the prairies with the music of Queen accompanied by the Saskatoon 
Symphony Orchestra and choir. Funds raised will help purchase the new Transmission Electron 
Microscope at St. Paul’s Hospital. Thank you from St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation to Honourary 
Chairs Mike and Maureen Babcock, title sponsor Walton Group, those who attended and 
everyone who helped make the 1st annual Evening Under the Stars a huge success!! 
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New Honourary Builders

New Benefactors  
($500,000 +)

Mosaic

New Patrons  
($100,000 – $499,999)

Beatrice and Fred Kuechle
Dr. George and  

Mrs. Shelda Pylypchuk
TD Bank Group

New Founders  
($25,000 – $99,999)

Daphne Arnason and Leo Bourassa
Neil and Verna Buechler & Family
Dakota Dunes Community 

Development Corporation
Bill and Pat Howson
Leonard Osiowy in loving memory 

of Betty Ann Osiowy
Gordon and Jill Rawlinson
Nora E. Sarich
The Edwards Family - Saskatoon 

Funeral Home
Tron Power Ltd. Partnership

New Honourary Builders  
($5,000 – $24,999)

A.C.T./UCT Saskatoon Council 1031 
Fraternal Organization Inc.

John and Sandra Agioritis
AL-RO Acrylic Stucco Ltd.

béily’s ultralounge
Rod and Kellie Bell
Dr. Joseph and  

Mrs. Deborah Blondeau
Breast Friends Cookbooks Inc.
Robert and Pamela Campbell
Bill and Ethel Cey & Family
Kari Fox and Kevin Clackson
CEL Electrical Contractors
Confederation Mall
Robert Corrigall
Dr. Neil Cowie
Katherine Daniels and Perry Kimber
Bert E. Dean
Delta Rock & Sand Ltd.
Ernst & Young LLP
The Fenske Family in loving memory 

of Lloyd Fenske
Lisa Gastel
Jo and Jerry Haigh
Industrial Alliance Insurance and 

Financial Services
Interpro Stucco and Stone
John Nyquist Fund at the  

Saskatoon Community Foundation
Anne Julseth in loving memory of 

Orval T. Julseth
Marilyn and Malcolm Leggett
Sherrill Miller (Courtney Milne)
Miller Thomson LLP
Moga Mobile
Angie E. Molaro

Gerard and Colleen Moroney
Darlene and Children in loving 

memory of James Orosz
Pure Developments Inc.
Henry Remai
Roger and Lorraine Schmid
Barbara Surine
The United Group
Chris and Susan Wall
Glenn and Jodi Wig
Hugh and Claire Wood

New Legacy Gifts  
(Estates)

Betty Auckland
Dr. Helen May Flegel
Raymond Kenneth Gruza
Michael (Mike) Huculak
Jack McAvoy
Edward Pylypiuk
Joseph Paul Wilke

New Spirit of Life 
Honour Roll  

(Planned Gifts)

Colleen Cameron-Bergan
Donna Burko
David and Sylvia Manning
Wayne Tryyki

New Founder Honourees

2013 DONOR LUNCHEON HONOUREES 
On May 7, 2013, SPH Foundation’s annual Donor Luncheon was held at the Western Development Museum to 
recognize those individuals and organizations who are new contributors to the Foundation or who, through 
their continued generosity, have advanced a level in our donor categories. 

Spirit of Life Honouree
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24 th Annual

Contact: Shannon Harnett, 
Manager of Annual Giving  
Call 306-655-5835 or visit  

sphfoundation.org/mistletoe

Presented by

Saturday, November 16th, 2013
Sheraton Cavalier Hotel, Saskatoon, SK

Black or White Tie

Proceeds to support the purchase of a SPECT-CT – the most advanced 
molecular imaging technology, and a first for Saskatoon!

Russel Muzyka and Delphine Winter 
plan to donate to St. Paul’s Hospital 
throughout their retirement, so 
they’ve established an endowment  
in which to invest those funds. The 
Russel Muzyka and Delphine Winter 
Endowment Fund was created with 
an initial donation of $25,000 to 
St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation. The 
principle investment will remain 
intact, while producing investment 
income for the Foundation.

“It’s a good process,” says Russel. “It 
allows us to add to the endowment 
at any time that we want to, and 
the investment income produced  
by the endowment will be used by 
the Hospital Board to the best of 
their ability.” 

While some donors choose to 
designate their donations to 
specific hospital services, programs 
or equipment, undesignated gifts 
such as the Russel Muzyka and 
Delphine Winter Endowment Fund 
are appreciated for their flexibility. 
“It allow us to place the funds in the 
area of greatest need as that need 
arises,” says Lecina Hicke, Manager 
of Major Giving at St. Paul’s Hospital 
Foundation. 

If you would like to learn more 
about creating an endowment fund 
at St. Paul’s Hospital, please contact 
Lecina Hicke at 306-655-5832.

MUZYKA ENDOWMENT 
Endowment Keeps on Giving

Russel Muzyka and Delphine Winter 
have created an endowment in 
their names.
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Fourteen years ago, St. Paul’s and 
the surrounding community rolled 
up their sleeves, got out their 
paintbrushes and helped create 

a neighbourhood beautification 
project at our hospital – the 
retainer wall mural by the ramp 
to the Emergency Department. 

The paint had faded with time 
and so, in June and July, a new 
mural was applied to the wall. 
St. Paul’s collaborated with 
Saskatoon Community Youth Arts 
Programming (SCYAP) to engage 
the community in the conception 
and production of the new mural, 
involving youth from schools, 
young artists, local groups and 
businesses. The mural lives on as 
a source of pride and ownership 
for the entire community, thanks 
to funding from our generous 
sponsors: 

Affinity Credit Union, Fire Creek 
Gas & Grill, Rexall Drugs, Westwood 
Funeral, Scotiabank, Tim Hortons 
and Conveyor & Machine Service.

MURAL PROJECT 
New Life for a Community Work of Art

In keeping with the newly articulated vision of St. Paul’s Hospital, the mural 
reflects the theme “A community of health, hope and compassion for all.”

BEHIND THE CURTAIN: St. Paul’s Hospital Donor Tour
January 28th, 7:00 pm  - Diagnostic Labs & Transmission Electronic Microscope Suite

To secure a tour spot call: 306-655-5821

YOUR UNIQUE OPPORTUNITY TO TOUR SPH UNITS WITH INFORMATION AND DISCUSSION LED BY DEPARTMENT SPECIALISTS.
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HERE TO HELP:
Event Information,General Inquiries, or to Donate. . . . . . . . . . . . . .             655-5821
Bruce Acton, CEO. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  655-5820
Michelle Baumann, Manager of Operations and Accounting. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  655-5198
Lecina Hicke, Manager of Major Giving. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  655-5832
Sandhya Padmanabh, Manager of Communications and Stewardship. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  655-5902
Shannon Harnett, Manager of Annual Giving. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  655-5835

UPCOMING EVENTS

NEW FACES AT SPHF

Wednesday, September 25
Wake Up Call breakfast in Partnership with 
Prostate Cancer Canada

Wednesday, October 16
St. Paul’s Hospital Feast Day and  
SPH Foundation Awards

Thursday, October 24 
St. Paul’s Hospital Long Service Awards

Monday, November 4
Gormley Gathering fund raising reception 

Wednesday, November 6
W.F. Mitchell Bioethics Conference

Saturday, November 16
Mistletoe Charity Ball

Tuesday, January 28
Behind the Curtain Tour

Lecina Hicke, Major Gifts Officer

Lecina has recently assumed the position 
of Manager of Major Giving after serving 
as Major Gifts Officer since April 2012. 
Prior to joining SPH Foundation, she was 
Manager of Alumni Relations, Development 

and Communications at Luther College High School in 
Regina. She moved to Saskatoon when her husband, an 
RCMP officer, accepted a posting here. As Manager of 
Major Giving, Lecina oversees planned gifts, bequests 
and major donations.

Sandhya Padmanabh, Manager of Communications  
and Stewardship

Sandhya joined our team in August 
after the departure of Jacquie Berg. 
She is very familiar with our hospital 
and our mission - her late father, Dr. S. 
Padmanabh, was a physician at St. Paul’s. 

Sandhya has extensive credits in communications and 
stewardship including digital media, film and television 
projects. She even guided the logo development for 
Saskatchewan’s centenary in 2005. We are pleased to 
welcome Sandhya to the St. Paul’s family.

WAKE UP CALL
BREAKFAST FOR A CAUSE

First time in Saskatoon! A fund raising and 
informational breakfast for business professionals 

presented by St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation and 
Prostate Cancer Canada.

September 25th, 7:00am to 8:45am
TCU Place, Saskatoon

$150 per ticket

To become a sponsor or purchase tickets:
www.prostatecancer.ca/wakeupcall

or 1-888-255-0333
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Orest Arsenie

Lucy G. Barker

Angeliki Barlas

Dr. Robert N. Beck

Thomas Beckett

June Margaret 
Benson

Anne Bezanson

George Boak

Charlene 
Bodnarchuk

Roland Bourgeois

Tom Boyle

Mary S. Brander

Hubert Britton

Stephen Britton

Cecilia Broberg

Edgar Brown

Anne Marie 
Burkholder

Chui Chan

Frances Chikowski

Shirley Christian

Hazel Coates

John Coates

Don Colburn

Sheila Cooper

Allan Maurice 
Corrigal

Lawrence Côté

James David 
Coutts

Ronald Cummings

Lorne Denham

Alban Deschamps

Gordon DeVries

John Dewar

John Dezanger

Lenore Emmons

Jean Ferré

Helen Fielding

James V. Finley

Magdeline 
Gantefoer

Madeleine 
Gareau

Alfred Gerwing

Pauline Gerwing

Dr. William Gryba

Joe Guina

Wolfram Hampel

Tom Hasted

Blair Hattie

Fred Hawkins

Paul B. Hidinger

Abe Hilderbrand

Bill Hoogeveen

Irene Hunchak

John P. Kachur

Vivian Kemp

Douglas G. 
Klughart

Alex Kortje

James G. (Stoney) 
LaBine

Lorraine LaBine

Patrick Larkin

Michael Latosky

Darrell Luneng

Doreen MacRae

Stan Magill

Fred Malkowich

Sharon 
Manderscheid

Anne Markowsky

Ellwood N. 
Matheson

Margaret 
Matheson

Audrey McIntosh

Eunice McLaren

Donnell McLean

Gordon McLean

John P. Melnyk

Ronald Michayluk

Stan Mogenson

Carmel and Tom 
Moody

Christine Moreau

Herbert J. Nelson

Ho Phuoc Nguyen

Frank Nimchuk

Walter Oleksyn

Lloyd E. Olson

Alice Opheim

Donald Page

Helen Paul

Donatina 
Pellettieri

James M. Perret

Marie Perret

Mary Perrier

Giorgio L. Piotto

Erling Prochner

Diane Rae

Justin Ray

Roland Regnier

Clarence Reid

Vera Reineke

Dianne Riley

James Riley

Frank Risling

Bernice Ritz

Albert Salloum

Brady Salloum

Rocco Santoro

Wilma Sarter

Harold Saul

Edward A. 
Scharback

Joe Schlosser

Floyd Schmidt

Jack Schoenau

Howard 
Schumacher

Morris Shabaga

Thomas Shabbits

Sylvia Shahbazian

Helen Shevchuk

The Honourable 
Allyre L. Sirois

Stella Skwara

Kara Smith

Jack Southam

Mike Steiert

Carolyn 
Steinhauer

Jack Stevenson

Earl Stockman

Larry Sydlowski

Stanley Taylor

Dave Tebb

Elmer Thall

Carmelle E. Toner

Blaine Tower

Thelma Jean 
Trimble

Jack Turk

Peter Urbanoski

Bernice Vossler

Elmer Wiebe

Henry Wiebe

Jean Wikberg

Ange E. Willick

Herbert Willick

Paul Wisminity

Ming Woo

Aileen Ylioja

In Memory of Your Loved Ones
St. Paul’s Hospital is grateful to family and friends who have made donations  
from January 1, 2013 – June 30, 2013 in memory of the following:

ST. PAUL’S HOSPITAL FOUNDATION INC.
1702 - 20th Street West, Saskatoon, SK  S7M 0Z9   Phone: (306) 655-5821   Toll-free: 1-888-345-0330   Fax: (306) 655-5825   www.sphfoundation.org

St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation respects your privacy. We protect your personal information and adhere to all privacy 
regulations. We do not rent, sell or trade our mailing lists. If you wish to remain anonymous or if you wish to be removed 
from our database, contact us by phone at 306-655-5821, toll free 1-888-345-0330 or email info@sphfoundation.org or 
write to 1702 20th Street West, Saskatoon, SK S7M 0Z9 and we will gladly accommodate your request.

Please return any undeliverable Canadian addresses to  
St. Paul’s Foundation Inc., 1702 - 20th Street West, Saskatoon, SK  S7M 0Z9

Canadian Publication Mail Agreement Number 40064268

To purchase tickets call
306-955-8200 in Saskatoon or  

1-866-957-0777 toll-free in SK or  
online HospitalHomeLottery.org

Lottery License # LR13-0027, #LR13-0028

Proceeds to St. Paul’s Hospital Foundation from the Hospital Home 

Lottery will support the acquisition of a SPECT-CT for advanced medical 

imaging and faster diagnosis for patients suffering from cancers, brain 

tumors and diabetic complications, with additional funding to support 

chronic kidney disease outreach and diabetes prevention.


